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Inner Wheel Club of Plimmerton 
June 2018 

Greeting ladies 
WOW, this year has gone in a flash. 
First and foremost thank you all, for your 
enthusiasm, encouragement and support 
throughout the year.  Together we have 
achieved a great result, helping our 
community, fulfilling our theme this year 
of “Leave a lasting Legacy” and above all 
having fun and enjoying fellowship 
together. 
 
We have a great club, proven by the 
chatter at each meeting and driven by the 
ideal of helping our community in so many 
ways.  “Leave a Lasting Legacy” –  
 

Won’t it be great to watch 
our Aotea young ladies 
growing more confident? 
They are capable of heading 
to more competitions and 

events as well as inspiring their fellow 
students.   
 We can sit on our seat on the Te Aro 

Piko Pathway and feel proud that our 
whole community can benefit.   

 Contributing to enabling children with 
disabilities to be able 
to play amongst all 
children in our 
community with 
properly equipped 

playgrounds.   
 Continuing our relationship with 

Virtuoso Strings. 
 As well as helping “Look Good Feel 

Better”, Dress for Success……….,  
There are so many activities and support 
given to our community that we can feel 
proud of. 

And of course 
having fun 
together – Movie 
nights, Pizza and 
Plonk, our Golf 
and Shopping 

Trip, Walk and Talk to the Wairarapa, 
visiting the Marae, to name just a few 
events.  As well there is our regular 
activities – Book Club, Craft Group, Mah 
Jong, Table for Eight, Tasty Tuesday and 
our new Interest Group. 
 
Consider all that our Club does……, and 
what you have been involved in. 
 

An acknowledgement and our 
thanks must go to the Rotary 
Club of Plimmerton for their 
support, in particular offering 
us the opportunity to work 

together on the Pop Up Shop, the Book 
Fair and the Garden Trail.   
 
We have also been building our 
relationship with Zonta, helping them with 
their Bras and Knickers collection and the 
Arohata concert. 
 
So again I say, many thanks to you all.  
I wish Janet and her committee a 
successful and fun filled year. 
 
Yours in friendship 
Christine 
 
Donation to Autism Wellington 
We have donated $420 to Autism for a 
weighted blanket to be used for children 
in Wellington.  Autism Wellington will 
make a quilt like cover for it to enable the 
blanket to be kept clean.The blanket will 
be lent to families to see if it gives the 
child the support that they need has been 
met. 
 
“Weighted blankets have long been 
popular for calming individuals 
with autismspectrum disorder (ASD). 
Typically the blankets contain metal or 
plastic beads sewn into quilted layers. 
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The idea is that the weight provides 
gentle, deep pressure that addresses 
the sensory-integration issues often 
associated with ASD” 
 
Try Something Different/New 
This is our new activity which is held on a 
monthly basis. 
This month  10am, 22 June, we will meet 
at the Pauahatanui Anglican church where 
Jenny Harris will tell us about the history 
of the church, play the organ and if the 
weather is right we will go outside to learn 
about the history of the Graveyard.   
If you are interested please contact Julia 
Mottram on 04977 7472 
The July activity is fully booked 
Activities will be advertised 2 months in 
advance.  If you wish to be put on the list 
to be emailed about the activities each 
month please contact:   
Julia Mottram  
Ph:  04 977 7472 
pandjmottram@orcon.net.nz 
 
Entertainment Book  2018 - 19 
To order your NEW 2018 | 2019 
Entertainment Book or Entertainment 
Digital Membership contact  
Carol Woodfield  
Ph234 7335. 
Carolwoodfield5@gmail.com 

 
You'll receive hundreds of valuable offers 
for everything you love to do, and help 
our fundraising at the same time.  
We are raising funds again for Wellington 
Free Ambulance and we need your help 
please Many thanks for your support 
Cheers Carol 

PopUp Shop 
Plimmerton Rotary are organising the pop 
up shop for their books again and have 
offered us, for the second year, the 
opportunity to have the other half of the 
shop. 

So please start 
hoarding clothing, 
large size clothing 
would be great (size 
20+) men’s clothing, 

children’s clothing, jewellery, handbags, 
knickknack’s. Anything and everything. 
Please no electrical goods.   
More information to come 
 
The bags for Women’s Refugee 
Have you forgotten? 
A reminder from Barbara Nichols that she 
is still waiting on the goodies that some 
ladies had promised: 
Full Size shampoos and conditioners 
Deodorant 
Nail Scissors 
Comfy socks – the ones from airline bags 
Hand towels 
Please bring them next week to the 
changeover meeting. 
If you have not promised anything but 
could help, please bring what you can to 
help make up the toiletries bags for ladies 
coming into Women’s Refugee 
Faye and Glenys have kindly offered to 
help make up the bags with Barbara 
Thank you ladies 
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Our next meeting 

CHANGEOVER 
 

  
 

Tuesday 19 June  
6pm 
Plimmerton Boating Club 
$25 
 
Please let us know you are coming, along 
with any guests that you want to bring.   
And a reminder -  if you tell us you are 
coming and then do not turn up you will 
still have to pay for your meal 
 
Interest Groups 

  Book Club: 2nd Monday of the 
Month. We give a talk each on books 
we have read in the past month, we 
don't all have to have read the same 
book. For more information contact  
Sheryl Perera   
Ph: 233 9144 
perera.home@xtra.co.nz 
 
 

  Tasty Tuesday: 1st Tuesday of the 
month. A group meet every month 
on the first Tuesday for a chat and a 
good laugh. They usually meet at the 
Whitby Co-op or Denny's. For more 
information contact  

  Yvonne Groom Ph 04 2934461 
 
Craft Morning: The first Thursday 
following book club, this may be the 
2nd or 3rd Thursday depending on 

when the 1st Monday of the month 
is. Everyone takes along their own  
 
project and fun and is had by all. For 
more information contact 
Sheryl Perera   
Ph: 233 9144 
perera.home@xtra.co.nz 
 
 
Mah-Jong: every Wednesday night 7-
9pm at St Mary's Church in Whitby. 
Everyone welcome and they are willing 
to teach new members.  For more 
information contact  

Margaret Pine  
Ph 2346471 
margaret@ownboss.co.nz 
 
 
Table for 8: The next dinner event is 
scheduled for late August.  For those 
interested in either hosting or being 
a guest please contact 

 Julia Mottram. 
pandjmottram@orcon.net.nz 

 

Inner Wheel Web sites are: 
 
Facebook: 
http://plimmertonrotary.org.nz/Inner+Wheel 
 
Inner Wheel New Zealand 
http://www.innerwheel.org.nz
 
International Inner Wheel New Zealand 
http://www.internationalinnerwheel.org 
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